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Date: September 21, 2021 
To: Cynthia Jacobson, HR Director  
From: Jessica Gramly, Risk Manager  
RE: FY 2022 General Liability Insurance –Reserve Deputies 

The Collin County Sheriff’s Office recently notified Risk Management that four of their 
Reserve Deputies are certified as first responders through the State of Texas.  These four 
Reserve Deputies will be assisting the SWAT team and may provide initial medical response 
when necessary. 
 
Risk Management confirmed that this type of work is not currently covered under our 
existing general liability policy.  To reduce the county’s risk in this matter, we are 
recommending adding HealthCare and Social Services coverage to our general liability 
policy for these four employees.  We received a proposed quote to add this line of coverage 
for those Reserve Deputies for $840 annually. 
 
The new policy will be in effect from the date Commissioner’s Court approves the coverage 
to September 30, 2022.  The premium will be issued from account number 5501-03020-
0018-41-30-0000-615905. 

 
 

 


